
October 5, 2004

Mr. Steven A. Toelle
Director, Nuclear Regulatory Affairs
USEC Inc.
6903 Rockledge Drive
Bethesda, MD  20817-1818

SUBJECT: NOTICE OF INTENT TO PREPARE ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT STATEMENT
FOR USEC INC. LICENSE APPLICATION FOR THE AMERICAN CENTRIFUGE
PLANT (TAC NO. L32307)

Dear Mr. Toelle:

We have received your license application, including an Environmental Report, dated August
23, 2004, to possess and use, for 30 years, special nuclear, source, and by-product material in
the American Centrifuge Plant. 

In accordance with 10 CFR 51.20, we have begun preparation of an environmental impact
statement (EIS) to assist the NRC in determining environmental impacts from the proposed
action.  For your information, I am enclosing a copy of the Notice of Intent to prepare an EIS for
the proposed ACP.  The notice has been forwarded to the Office of the Federal Register for
publication and will start the formal scoping period for the EIS.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Matthew Blevins of my staff at
at (301) 415-7684.  Please refer to Docket No. 70-7004 and TAC No. L32307 in future
correspondence related to our environmental review of your application.

Sincerely,

/RA/

B. Jennifer Davis, Chief
Environmental and Performance 
  Assessment Directorate
Division of Waste Management 
  and Environmental Protection
Office of Nuclear Material Safety 
  and Safeguards

Docket 70-7004

cc: See attached list.
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Initial                    Date

Attached Mailing List

William Szymanski/DOE Michael Marriotte/NIRS
Dan Minter/SODI/PACE Carol O’Claire/Ohio EMA
James Curtiss/W&S Randall DeVault/DOE
Rod Krich/LES Peter Miner/USEC Inc.
Rocky Brown/Mayor of Beaver Billy Spencer/Mayor of Piketon
Harry Rioer/Pike Co. Commissioner Teddy West/Scioto Twp. Trustee 
Larry Scaggs/Seal Twp.Trustee Ted Wheeler/Pike County Auditor
Blaine Beekman/Pike Co. CoC Chair Kara Willis/Gov. Taft’s Reg. 7 office
Mary Glasgow/Cong. Portman  Garry Hager/SPFPA/USEC
Jim Brushart/Pike Co. Comm. Chair


